
Principal’s Report 
February 2019 

 
School Safety 
We practiced an unannounced lockdown drill, which went very well. 
 
Athletics 
Basketball: 
Boys are 2019-20 Runner-Up Busline Champions. Girls are the 2019-20 Busline 
Champions! 
 
INCREASE STUDENT ENGAGEMENT 
Spirit Week Feb. 10th-14th! 
 
Grades 6-8 will be watching the Bay Chamber performance on Wednesday.  This is 
sponsored by PFE. 
 
Student Vs. Staff basketball game is Thursday, February 13th at 1:30. 
 
After School Ski/Snowboard Club update 
 
BECOME A COMMUNITY OF READERS 
We are planning a schoolwide Read Across America Day March 2nd. 
 
BUILD STUDENT CONFIDENCE 
8th graders are well underway with CHRHS course registration.  Dr. Carlson & Mr. 
Marks came to Hope for a CHRHS parent info night.  Mr. Marks then came out the 
following day to meet again with 8th graders, followed by P/T conferences for 8th 
grade parents.   
 
I just stated reading The Confidence Code for Girls by Katty Kay and Claire Shipman 
and I am excited to learn what we can do to help build confidence for girls (and 
boys). 


